
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

To:  Manager Jones 

From:  EOC Manager 

Date:  April 30, 2021    

Subject: COVID Update  

Background 
 

The following report offers an overview of the Town’s response activities to the COVID-19 

pandemic.  The Town’s Emergency Operations Center remains activated, Monday through 

Friday, from 8:00am to 5:00pm.  This report is not comprehensive but offers information and 

updates about key initiatives as well as responses to Council Member questions from the past 

week.  Additional information is available upon request.  

 

Long-Term Recovery and Transformation Plan 

 
At the May 5th Council meeting, staff will provide an overview of the draft Long-Term Recovery 

and Transformation Plan.1 The Plan is intended to 1) guide a successful countywide recovery 

from the broad-reaching impacts of COVID-19; and 2) build resilience, sustainability, and racial 

equity across the county as we move forward from the pandemic. For more information and 

resources, visit the project website2. 

 

Orange County COVID-19 Weekly Data 

 
See attachment.  

 

COVID-19 Briefing Summary 

 
Wednesday, April 28, 2021:  Governor Roy Cooper and North Carolina Department of Health 
and Human Services Secretary Mandy K. Cohen, M.D. gave an update on the state’s current 
data, trends, and vaccination progress. As the state’s metrics and key indicators remain stable, 
Governor Cooper also signed an Executive Order outlining safety measures for the month of 

                                                             
1 https://www.orangencforward.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/04/Final-Draft-Long-Term-Recovery-and-
Transformation-Plan.pdf 
2 https://www.orangencforward.org/ 
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May. Executive Order No. 2093 will take effect April 30 and is set to expire June 1. As more 
North Carolinians get vaccinated and adhere to safety protocols over the course of the next 
month, the state anticipates lifting more restrictions on June 14.  

Under the new Executive Order, masks will still be required indoors but are no longer mandated 
outdoors. Masks are still strongly recommended outdoors by NC DHHS in crowded areas and 
higher risk settings where social distancing is difficult.  

Executive Order No. 209 will also increase mass gathering capacity limits. The number of 
people who may gather indoors will increase from 50 to 100 and the number of people who may 
gather outdoors will increase from 100 to 200. Occupancy limits currently in place will remain 
the same. 

New CDC Guidelines  
 
Tuesday, April 27, 2021: The US Centers for Disease Control and Prevention released new public 
health recommendations for fully vaccinated people.  The CDC defines fully vaccinated people 
as those who are at least two weeks past their second dose of the Pfizer/BioNTech or Moderna 
vaccines, or at least two weeks past the single-dose Johnson & Johnson vaccine.   
 
The following recommendations apply to non-healthcare settings. For related information for 
healthcare settings, visit Updated Healthcare Infection Prevention and Control 
Recommendations in Response to COVID-19 Vaccination.5 

Fully vaccinated people can: 

 Visit with other fully vaccinated people indoors without wearing masks or physical 
distancing 

 Visit with unvaccinated people (including children) from a single household who are at 
low risk for severe COVID-19 disease indoors without wearing masks or physical 
distancing 

 Participate in outdoor activities and recreation without a mask, except in certain crowded 
settings and venues 

 Resume domestic travel and refrain from testing before or after travel or self-quarantine 
after travel 

 Refrain from testing before leaving the United States for international travel (unless 
required by the destination) and refrain from self-quarantine after arriving back in the 
United States 

 Refrain from testing following a known exposure, if asymptomatic, with some exceptions 
for specific settings 

 Refrain from quarantine following a known exposure if asymptomatic 
 Refrain from routine screening testing if asymptomatic and feasible 

                                                             
3 https://files.nc.gov/governor/documents/files/EO209-Easing-Statewide-Restrictions.pdf 
4 https://governor.nc.gov/news/governor-cooper-outlines-timeline-lifting-state%E2%80%99s-covid-19-restrictions 
5 https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/infection-control-after-vaccination.html 
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Orange County Health Department Vaccine  
  

The Orange County Health Department is transitioning to walk-in and pop-up vaccine clinics beginning April 

30, 2021.  Times and locations will continue to be updated on their website6.  

 

 

                                                             
6 https://www.orangecountync.gov/2617/Vaccine 
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